Village of Ubly
Council Meeting
April 7,2022 @ 7:30 p.m.
“Approved Meeting Minutes”

The Village of Ubly Regular Council Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m., April 7, 2022, at the Bingham/Village Government
Center.

Attendence: In attendance were President Pro Tem Jeff Rubin, Trustees: Gabe Turner,Sara Schmidt, Steve Irvine, Jeff Maurer,DPW
Supervisor Dave Franzel, Clerk Barb Butch,Treasurer Larry Gornowicz and Police Chief Dave Rothe. President Jason Nicol and Trustee
Brandon Zdrojewski had excused absences.There were6in the audience.

Agenda: A motion was made by Jeff Maurerseconded by Sara Schmidtto accept the agenda as presented.All in favor, motion
carried.

Public Comment on the Agenda:None.

Communications:None.

Clerk’s Report: A motion was made by Steve Irvineseconded by Sara Schmidtto approve the March 3, 2022, Regular Council
Meeting Minutes. All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Sara Schmidtseconded by Gabe Turner to pay the April 2022 bills. All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:Larry presented the Treasurer’s Report. Council accepted the report pending audit.

Police Report:A motion by Jeff Maurer seconded by Gabe Turner to give a 3% raise to Officer Anthony Wood effective in May, on his
hire date. All in favor, motion carried.

Public Works:DPW Supervisor Dave Franzel said they were busy plowing snow, maintenance on equipment, wind damage repairs,
ball diamonds and replacing non-working water meters for the month of March.

Water Report: Water Administrator Theresa Murdock reported 1% quarter water bills have been sent out.

A motion was made by Steve Irvine seconded by Gabe Turner to put 2131 Weaver St., 2021 delinquent water bill to the tax roll. All
in favor, motion carried.

Unfinished Business:A motion was made by Jeff Maurer seconded by Gabe Turner to increase garbage fees from $120 per year to
$145 per year. All in favor, motion carried.

New Business:

A motion was made by Gabe Turner and seconded by Steve Irvine to approve the $5000 tree trimming and removal contract. All in
favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Sara Schmidt and seconded by Jeff Maurer to approve the cost of $12,500 for the new Brush & Leaf bins,
$6,800 for the concrete and wire mesh and $5,700 for the bunker blocks. All in favor, motion carried.

Public Comment:

Jim Zulauf commended the DPW on keeping up with the snow and ice over the past winter.

There being no further business a motion was made by Sara Schmidt seconded by Gabe Turner to adjourn the meeting at 7:51p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara J. Butch, Clerk



